Ethanol Confidence Building Working Group

On 15 May 2003, the Deputy Prime Minister, the Hon John Anderson MP, convened a meeting of representatives of the biofuels, petroleum and automobile industries and motorist and service station associations which agreed to establish a working group to develop a strategy for improving consumer confidence in the use of ethanol as a transport fuel.

While formal terms of reference for the Ethanol Confidence Building Working Group were not prepared, the group was asked to consider:

· A communications strategy (including development of a point of sale information);

· Government labelling (including development of a draft joint position on the nature and content of the Government’s mandatory labelling as well as associated signage that may be used at service stations – this would be provided as advice to the Minister for the Environment and Heritage who is the decision maker on this matter);

· Negative labelling of ethanol in the retail market;

· The use of ethanol in small engines; 

· The use of ethanol in government vehicles; and

· Fuel handling and storage guidelines.

Members of the Ethanol Working Group

Industry Associations

Australian Automobile Association, Mr Lauchlan McIntosh, Executive Director

Australian Biofuels Association, Mr Bob Gordon, Executive Director

Australian Institute of Petroleum, Mr Ewen McPerson, Executive Director

Federal Chamber of Automotive Industries, Mr Peter Sturrock, Chief Executive

Service Station Association, Mr Ron Bowden, Chief Executive Officer

Companies

Australian Biofuels Pty Ltd, Mr Peter Anderton, Chief Executive Officer

BP, Mr Mike McGuiness, Fuels Manager

Caltex, Mr Richard Beattie, Manager Corporate Affairs

CSR Distilleries, Mr Rob McGregor, General Manager

Dalby Bio Refinery, Mr Chris Harrison, Director

Manildra Group, Mr Dick Honan, Chairman

Primary Energy, Mr Matthew Kelly, Director

Trafigura, Mr Barrie Jacobson, Managing Director (Trafigura has withdrawn from the Working Group)

Woolworths Petrol, Mr Ramnik Narsey, General Manager

Government Agencies

Energy Task Force, Russell Higgins, Chair

Department of Environment and Heritage

Department of Industry, Tourism and Resources

Department of Transport and Regional Services

